
 

Dear praying friends,


It was a very busy final quarter in 2024. and we rejoice in all that God has done 
since our last report. Our church theme for 2025 is “Only By His Grace,” and we 
have certainly seen that grace of God upon our ministry. Many of the new visitors 
who started attending last fall have continued to attend, and we have been able to 
connect with them and find out some more how we can minister to them. At least 
10 of those visitors have continued to attend services on a weekly basis, some who 
are saved, and some who we believe are not yet saved. 


Leading up to Christmas, we had a number of special events planned that God 
blessed in. Our children put on a special Christmas program, and we had several 
unsaved family members and friends attend who heard the Gospel that day. We 
had just over 60 in attendance that day. Praise the Lord.


We also had our annual Ladies’ Christmas Tea in December, where we had a strong 
turnout as well, with many of our ladies inviting guests. What an encouragement 
that was to see.


About two months ago, we had a young man, a senior in high school, who started 
attending our services. We came to find out that he was walking to church (over 
half hour in the freezing cold), so he could learn about God. His name is Hayden. 
After attending for several weeks, Hayden asked me about salvation, and what a 
blessing it was to see Hayden trust Christ as his personal Saviour. 


In our last letter, we had mentioned a lady named Christine who we had led to the 
Lord a few months back. Thank you for praying for her spiritual growth. Lord willing, 
at the end of January we will be holding a baptism service where these recent 
converts, Christine and Hayden, as well as three more people will all be following 
the Lord in believer’s baptism. We have also had four more people inquire about 
joining the church, and we praise the Lord for the increase He has given. 


On a more personal note, thank you for praying for my wife and her pregnancy. On 
December 27, Elise (Eh-lee-z) Anne Mackey was safely born. Mom and baby are 
doing well!


Here are a few specific requests that we would appreciate your prayers for:

1. Pray for the spiritual growth of Hayden and Christine 

2. Pray for our baptism service, and for any unsaved family/friends who attend

3. Pray for Dorothée’s recovery, and for good health for Elise


In Christ, 
Micheal, Dorothée, Alice, Esme and Elise Mackey
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